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M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Walter Schact, Chair and Rebecca Keith, Vice Chair and CPARB Members 

FROM: John P. Ahlers, Chair of the CPARB PPP Committee  
  
DATE: July 18, 2018 

RE: Public Private Partnership Committee Report 

 
Walter Schact (Chair), Rebecca Keith (Vice Chair) and CPARB Members: 
 
This report summarizes the activities of the P3 Committee since its last report (May 2018) to the 
CPARB Board.  My schedule did not allow me to be present at the September 2018 CPARB 
meeting, and therefore, I am reporting on the activities of the Committee by memo.   
 
House Bill 2726 was presented during the 2018 legislative session at the January 23, 2018 Capital 
Budget Committee Meeting.  It did not pass out of Committee.  The draft statute constitutes the 
CPARB P3 Committee suggested legislation based on input from this Board and numerous 
stakeholders who contributed generously and actively in the drafting of this legislation.  As 
reported to CPARB in May 2018, based on the State Treasurer’s unfavorable testimony regarding 
HB 2726, it was decided to meet face to face with the State Treasurer’s Office, specifically with 
Jason Richter, Deputy Director of Debt in Olympia. 
 
A meeting was scheduled with Mr. Richter’s office for June 22, 2018.  At that meeting were 
Representative Vincent Buys, Marv Hounjet, Andrew Thompson, Stephanie Fisher, Catherine 
Mele-Hetter (a lawyer with the Treasurer’s office), Steve Massie and John Ahlers. During that 
meeting, Mr. Richter candidly shared his concerns with the P3 legislation: 
 

1. Mr. Richter appeared to have a bias against P3 projects, generally stating that his review 
indicated that the P3 projects were failure-prone. Mr. Hounjet sought to elicit examples of 
P3 “failures.”  As to some of the projects that were on Richter’s list, Hounjet explained that 
the “failures” were really real estate deals that masqueraded as P3 projects.  The reasons 
for the alleged “failure” had nothing to do with the P3 process.  The failures that have 
occurred on P3 projects are failures of the procurement process, as contrasted to project 
failures.  The causes for the failures that did occur were generally political funding or 
poorly defined project scopes.  The projects themselves did not fail.  Mr. Hounjet went on 
the explain that the few examples that Mr. Richter did cite, Chicago Parking and Indiana 
Toll Road, were both monetization projects on which the agency met its goals; that is, 
raised funds that were put to other purposes.  It was not the time or place to get into a 
discussion as to specifics.  Mr. Hounjet indicated that he was unaware of the public ever 
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being injured as a result of a P3 project.  Mr. Hounjet attempted to direct the conversation 
more toward the purpose of the P3, which is to shift the risk of on-time and on-budget 
completion of public projects and long-term operation and maintenance from the public 
sector to the private sector.  Mr. Richter focused on the financing issue rather than risk-
shifting.  

2. Mr. Richter explained that the Treasurer’s Office needed more flexibility to reduce 
payments in the future, if the State decided that funds committed to pay for the project 
needed to be directed elsewhere and away from maintenance of the P3 project.  P3 projects 
do not allow the flexibility to simply defer payments.  P3 projects have “break clauses” 
which could allow for a suspension of payment, but the main reason for P3s is to avoid the 
state of disrepair of public facilities.  Redirecting funds committed to a P3 project is likely 
a non-starter for P3 projects in the future. 

3. Further, Mr. Richter explained that he did not believe that the State of Washington needed 
the private sector to manage long-term maintenance of its facilities, a statement which is 
belied by the state of disrepair of many of our public facilities.  Unlike public works 
contracts, P3 contract agreements fine the concessionaire if capital maintenance is not 
performed in accordance with the P3 agreement.   

4. Mr. Richter did indicate that he felt maybe P3 had a place in the State of Washington for 
new technology projects where expertise is needed, and, as a State, we wish to bring that 
expertise in from outside, indicating that “foreign investments” in our state were not 
necessary for those projects where our state has the expertise in-state to build them. 

 
Overall, it was my conclusion that the State Treasurer’s Office is not favorably inclined 

toward P3 projects or P3 legislation.  Mr. Richter indicated that if the legislation had a provision 
in it that indicated that the project had to receive the approval of the “State Finance Committee,” 
he would be more likely to support such legislation.  After the meeting with Mr. Richter, I looked 
up the “State Finance Committee.”  It is a board chaired by the Treasurer on which the Governor 
and Lieutenant Governor sit.  Considering the Treasurer’s predisposition against P3 projects, I 
believe any P3 project would be a challenge for the State Finance Board to support. 

 
After the meeting, we had a short discussion among Representative Buys and Andy 

Thompson where I indicated I would follow up with Sound Transit as to Sound Transit’s 
inclination toward P3 projects.  Sound Transit has been provided a copy of the legislation and is 
considering pursuit of the PPP legislation.   

 
Among those who participated in the Committees, there were two concerns that were 

brought forward to the full CPARB Board.  Those two concerns are: 1) smaller architectural firms 
are reluctant to be employed by general contractors under the current design build legislation, and 
anticipate that similar opposition exists to being employed by concessionaires and/or builders on 
a P3 project; 2) the DBE representatives felt that the P3 legislation should go further in mandating 
DBE goals.  The draft HB 2726 contains stronger language than the GC/CM heavy highway 
construction legislation that was passed a few years ago.  The Committee felt that HB 2726 pushed 
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the limit as far as the Committee members were comfortable in terms of “mandating” DBE 
participation.  Other than these two concerns, no other concerns with the legislation were raised 
during the committee meetings or CPARB meetings that I attended.   

 
Attached to this Memorandum is the summary of recommendation and draft legislation 

that was prepared for the May 11, 2017 CPARB meeting, the May 4, 2018 Sound Transit Board 
Workshop on organizing for system expansion, which contains a discussion on P3 legislation on 
page 2 of 8, and HB 2726. 
 

WHERE DO WE GO FROM HERE?  At this point, the Committee has fulfilled its 
“charter,” provided the Board with draft legislation, and has vetted the Treasurer’s Office 
opposition to P3 legislation.  It appears at this time that unless a State agency embraces P3 and 
carries it forward through the legislative process, there is not sufficient support or understanding 
of P3 legislation to overcome the strong opposition of the State Treasurer’s office to this form of 
project delivery. 

 
 

JPA/rmg 
Enclosure 






















































































